MINUTES

of an adjourned regular meeting of the City Council of the City of Redlands held in the Heritage Hall, 255 East Olive Avenue, Redlands, California, at 12:00 Noon on June 21, 2000.

PRESENT

Pat Gilbreath, Mayor Gary George, Mayor Pro Tem John L. Freedman, Councilmember Susan Peppler, Councilmember Karl N. "Kasey" Haws, Councilmember

Larry E. Burgess, Acting City Manager
Daniel J. McHugh, City Attorney
Lorrie Poyzer, City Clerk
Michael Reynolds, City Treasurer
Jim Bueermann, Police Chief
Mel Enslow, Fire Chief
Douglas Headrick, Chief of Water Resources
Ronald C. Mutter, Public Works Director
Gary G. Phelps, Municipal Utilities Director
Jeffrey L. Shaw, Community Development Director

<u>ABSENT</u>

None

The Redlands Chamber of Commerce hosted this State of the Community luncheon. Chamber of Commerce President David Thayer welcomed those present and introduced Mayor Gilbreath who opened the meeting with an invocation and the pledge of allegiance. Mayor Gilbreath introduced the Councilmembers, other elected officials present, and City department heads. Councilmembers Freedman, George, Haws, and Peppler each spoke for approximately ten minutes. Community Development Director reviewed proposed projects in the pipeline. Mayor Gilbreath then spoke and explained the formation of Business Development Team. These presentations were followed with a brief question and answer forum.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, Mayor Gilbreath declared the meeting adjourned at 1:12 P.M. Chamber of Commerce President Thayer thanked everyone for coming.

The next regular meeting will be held on Wednesday, July 5, 2000.

City Clerk		